








Collaborative Reform Completion Memorandum

Finding # 88: Gender, racial, and ethnic minority recruits were terminated at a higher rate from
recruit training than white male recruits.

Recommendation # 88.2 The SFPD should evaluate why recruits are failing and develop
additional training mechanisms to assist recruits in successfully completing California POST
requirements.

Response Date: 01/14/21

Executive Summary: The Training Division reviews and evaluates the San Francisco Police
Department’s implemented regulations and POST guidelines regarding training and testing
specifications for recruits. During a review of all areas of recruit testing, the Training Division
determined that EVOC and Scenario Testing were consistently the two areas with the highest
failure rates for recruits.

On 12/28/2020 @1030 hours, SFPD Professional Standards members participated in a
conference call with members of Hillard Heintze and the California Department of
Justice. During the prescreening, suggestions and guidelines were discussed for this
recommendation as described below.

“Hillard Heintze observed that SFPD included both a 2017 unit order and a proposed unit
order. Hillard Heintze was curious why this package was not held until that proposed unit
order was finalized and advised that the unit order should be finalized prior to package
submission.”

Compliance Measures:

1. Evaluation of Recruit Failures:

As per Unit Order 17-001 (see attachment #1), the Training Division captures and
analyzes identified data sets. The data sets are then reviewed by the Training Division
quarterly Review Committee (see attachment #2). This analysis and review is designed
to identify trends in which recruits are released from the Basic Recruit Course at the
San Francisco Police Academy. A review of release factors by class data in the first
quarter of 2019 by the Training Division quarterly Review Committee indicated that
EVOC was a primary reason for recruit release (see attachment #3). Following the
release of 9 recruits for EVOC in class 264, an initial meeting was held in the Training
Division on May 15, 2019. Several memos addressing the issue and recommendations
of improvements were completed and forwarded up the chain of command (see
attachment #4).

EVOC Training recommendations and testing changes were implemented for academy
class 265 in July 2019. A significant improvement was seen in classes 265-270 as the
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